May 26, 2006
Regulatory Services Staff’s (Staff) understanding on the Wickkiser Banded Fares (Return on Investment) proposal:
Part 1:    Traditional transportation indexes for publicly traded companies include       national and international (via ground, air, sea and inter modal) freight and cargo carriers, package carriers, airline companies, railroads, and transportation equipment leasing companies. None of these bear any resemblance to traditional passenger bus operations. The only transportation company staff found that related to bus operations at all was Laidlaw International, Inc.  Laidlaw provides contracted educational and municipal fixed-route bus transportation service and also owns Greyhound Bus Lines. Laidlaw has a beta of 0.93, its ROI is 1.46%, its asset turnover is 1.01, and its revenue margin is 7.03 percent.

It is unclear to staff how such a limited industry sample could be of much use in setting local auto transportation fares, nor is it clear how to determine what the specific ROI band percentages would be. The addition of the beta concept creates additional complexity and controversy.
Part 2:
In addition to fare increases, Wickkiser agrees that fare decreases would be appropriate if the company’s ROI rose above the upper limit of the band. Fares could be adjusted up or down either across the board or individually and more than one time during the year, but such changes would have to be “tracked” in order for the commission to satisfy the public that earnings were fair, just, reasonable, and sufficient. Allocations would also be necessary when companies have significant non-regulated operations.

Parts 3 & 4:  The starting point for fare setting in this proposal would be each company’s federal income tax return. Wickkiser agrees, however, that there would again need to be certain safeguards to protect the public’s interest. This is especially true regarding 1) adjusting rate base and depreciation from a tax basis to a regulated, straight-line basis since federal income tax returns contain no detail on individual assets purchased either during the reporting year or earlier years. Income tax returns also group expense reporting into categories that are not meaningful to auto transportation companies. Also, rather than a static service life for all vehicle types, the company believes that perhaps 3 years for vans, 5 years for mini-busses, and 7 years for motor coaches would be more appropriate. 2) Wickkiser favors setting owner’s salary based up to a 75% limit of a salary survey for comparable positions such as that done by Washington Employers. And 3) Wickkiser believes the commission should set affiliated expenses for leased office space and equipment based on prevailing market rate surveys, not actual cost. Leases that have the characteristics of ownership would be capitalized.
One additional thought:

Wickkiser recognizes the commission’s responsibility to the public and would support the current system of regulation more if the commission would lower the existing 93 operating ratio by a “few” percentage points, eliminate the current one percentage point reduction for fuel surcharges and allow inflationary COLA adjustments in pro forma income statements.


Wickkiser prefers the present regulatory system over deregulation or WSDOT regulation.
